
David M. Christian 
Vice President - Regulatory Affairs 

106 E. College Avenue, Suite 710 
Tallahassee, FL 32301 

Phone 850 224-3963 
Fax 850 222-2912 
david.christian @verizon.com 

April 24, 2009 

Ms. Ann Cole 
Office of the Commission Clerk 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

Re: Verizon Florida’s Follow-Up Response to the 2009 Incumbent Local Exchange 
Carrier (ILEC) Local Competition Data Request 

Dear Ms. Cole: 

Attached are Verizon Florida’s follow-up responses to Questions 3 and 8 from the 
Commission’s annual ILEC data request. 

Verizon considers this information to be confidential as it contains proprietary information 
that could be used by competitors to gain an unfair competitive advantage. Therefore, this 
filing is made under a Claim of Confidentiality pursuant to F.S. 364.183(1) and Rule 25- 
22.006(5). Verizon understands the information must be kept confidential until returned to 
Verizon. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me or Demetria Clark at 
(850) 222-5479. 

- Since re1 y , 
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ECR .“.-a-a.. David M. Christian 
Vice President - Regulatory Affairs GCP, 

FPSC-COHMlSSlON CLEfiK 



Verizon FL LLC 
Annual ILEC Data Request 

Follow-up Response 
April 24,2009 

3. What percentage of your Florida residential and business customers purchase bundled 
(i.e. voice service packaged with additional services such as internet or video service) 
offerings? Please provide the percentage below. Do not include bundles of telecom-only 
services. If you do not offer bundled services, indicate “not applicable.” 
RESPONSE: 

sidential 

Not applicable 
- -  usiness 

8. If you do offer broadband to residential customers in Florida, please provide your best 
estimate of the percentage of residential end user premises in your Florida service area 
for which your broadband services are available. 

RESPONSE: Xah 


